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ALL ARE WELCOMED TO OUR PARISH! 

We are so pleased that you chose to celebrate with us this weekend. We warmly 
invite you to active participation in our liturgical celebration. Please feel free to 
approach one of our Ministers of Hospitality if you are in need of any assistance. No 
matter what your present status in the Catholic Church, your current family or 
marital situation, your past or present religious affiliation; no matter what your 
personal history, age, background, sexual orientation, gender, race, or color; no 
matter what your self -image or self-esteem: YOU are invited, welcomed, accepted, 
loved, and respected at St. Catherine of Siena Church in Ithaca, New York. 

The mission of St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
is to inspire, engage, and nurture our community through 

worship, witness, and service. 

La misión de la parroquia de Sta. Catalina es  

inspirar, cuidar y motivar la participación de nuestra 
comunidad a través del culto, testimonio y servicio. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

St. Catherine of Siena Church is a Tompkins County Living Wage Employer 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

 
In this Year of the Eucharist, as we focus on the Second Coming of Christ,  

we invite you to contemplate how God nourishes us throughout this Advent journey.  
 

As you reflect on the Scriptures proclaimed in this first week of Advent,  
 listen to God, the unconditional lover.  

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

December 3, 2017ðFirst Sunday of Advent 



MINISTRY TEAM 
Pastor 
Rev. Joseph Marcoux, fr.joseph.marcoux@dor.org 
 

Pastoral Associate 
Ann Marie Eckert, ann.marie.eckert@dor.org 
 

Director of Liturgical Music  
Sherry Scanza, sherry.scanza@dor.org 
 

Coordinator of Faith Formation  
Ashley Blank, ashley.blank@dor.org 
 

Coordinator of Volunteer Ministry  
Patricia Sipple, patricia.sipple@dor.org 
 

Communications Coordinator  
Jane Bonassar, jane.bonassar@dor.org 
 

Director of Finance & Administration  
TBA 
 

Organist  
Dr. Mary Holzhauer  
 

Administrative Assistant  
June Haynor, june.haynor@dor.org 
 

Maintenance Technician  
Craig Murray, craig.murray@dor.org 
 

Housekeeper  
Diane Tordel  
 

TRUSTEES 
Bob Pochily, Kristin Campagnolo  
 

COUNCIL CHAIRS 
Pastoral Council : Joseph Babcock 
Finance Council : Joe Kiely 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS 
Welcome to our parish community! Registration packets 
are available at all Church entrances and at the office.  
 

STEWARDSHIP 
Our Sister Parish  
We enjoy an ongoing exchange of people and prayer with 
St. Anthonyõs in the Dominican Republic. Donations to 
the òloose change bowlsó located at each Church entrance 
provide meals and education for over 200 children at the 
parish daycare center.  
 

Almsgiving  
10% or more of all donations we receive go to the poor 
and needy. 
 

Clothing for the Needy  
Clean used clothing in good condition accepted 24/7 at 
the shed adjacent to the parking lot. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Mass Schedule  
Saturday: 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 9 & 11:30 a.m. 
Mass in Spanish: 4th Sunday of the month, 5:30 p.m. 
 

Daily Mass Schedule  
Monday: 5:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 9 a.m. 
Brookdale Senior Living: 4th Tuesday of the month, 10:15 a.m. 
 

Accommodations:  
Gluten-reduced hosts are available; notify a staff member. 
Personal listening receivers are available from the Sacristy. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Reconciliation  
Saturday at 4 p.m. or by appointment  
 

Infant Baptisms  
Weõre so happy about the new addition to your family. 
Parents participate in a preparation program prior to baptism. 
Please contact the office three months prior to the baptism.  
 

Marriage  
Congratulations on your engagement! As with the other 
sacraments, prior preparation is necessary. Please contact the 
office at least six months before the wedding.  
 

Anointing of the Sick/Visitation  
Please contact the office for arrangements for individual 
anointing or for a visitation to someone who is sick or 
homebound. For emergencies after hours, please call Fr. Joe at 
585-747-3649. Families should alert the Parish Office when 
family members are in the hospital. Hospitals are no longer 
able to provide parishes with this information. If you would 
like to have someone prayed for at Mass and/or added to the 
Prayer Corner in the bulletin, we invite you to call the Parish 
Office at 257-2493.  
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (R.C.I.A.)  
For information on becoming Catholic, or questions about the 
Catholic faith, contact Ann Marie Eckert.  
 

Holy Orders  
For information about vocations, contact Carol Dady with the 
Diocesan Office of Vocation Awareness at 585-461-2890 or 
vocations@dor.org. 
 

PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES 
Eucharistic Adoration  
Wednesdays at 7 p.m. & Fridays at 9:30 a.m. in the Church 
 

Rosary 
Fridays at 5 p.m. in the Church 
 

Prayer Groups  
Centering Prayer and Ignatian Prayer Groups meet 
throughout the month. Small Christian Communities also 
meet weekly. For more information, call Ann Marie Eckert.  

St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
309 Siena Drive, Ithaca, New York 14850 

607-257-2493 

www.stcathofsiena.org  /  www.facebook/stcatherinesithaca 

Office Hours: MondayïFriday 9 a.m.ï4 p.m. (closed for lunch from 1ï2 p.m.) 
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SCRIPTURE READINGS 
 

Today 
Is 63:16b-17, 19b; 64:2-7; Ps 80:2-3, 15-
16, 18-19; 1 Cor 1:3-9; Mk 13:33-37 
 

Next Sunday 
Is 40:1-5, 9-11; Ps 85:9-10-11-12, 13-14; 1 
Pt 3:8-14; Mk 1:1-8 
 

òGod is faithful, and by him you were called to 
fellowship with his Son, Jesus Christ our Lord.ó (1 Cor 
1:9) 

Friday, December 8ñFeast of the Immaculate Conception (contõd) 
5:00 p.m. Praying the Rosary 
5:45 p.m. MASS: Chester Doogs by Jane & Jeff Doyle 
Saturday, December 9 
9:00 a.m. AA 
10:00 a.m. First Reconciliation Service 
3:00 p.m. Cornell Friends of Farmworkers 
4:00 p.m. Sacrament of Reconciliation 
5:00 p.m. MASS: The Stycos Family by Maria Stycos and Our 
 Parishioners 
Sunday, December 10 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Mike Kukuvka by Debbie Moore 
9:15 a.m. Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word 
10:15 a.m. Childrenõs Faith Formation Whole Group Session 
10:15 a.m. Social Hour 
10:15 a.m. Life & Faith Session 
11:30 a.m. Peg Moy by Ed Moy & Family  
12:30 p.m. Social Hour 
1:30 p.m. D.R. Trip Participant Meeting 
3:00 p.m. C.A.S.E. Training 
4:00 p.m. Middle School Youth Group 
4:00 p.m. High School Youth Group  
4:00 p.m. Spanish Community Choir 
5:30 p.m. SPANISH  COMMUNITY  MASS 
6:30 p.m. Spanish Community Gathering 

    WHATôS HAPPENINGðDECEMBER 4ï10 

Monday, December 4 
5:30 p.m. MASS: Ellen Fairbanks by Ted & Micki Galanthay 
7:00 p.m. Eucharistic Minister Training  
6:00 p.m. First Reconciliation Class 
Tuesday, December 5 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Ilse Kipfer by Phil & Barbara Iorio 
9:30 a.m. Pietra Fitness 
5:30 p.m. Boy Scouts 
7:00 p.m. Liturgy Committee  
7:00 p.m. Beyond the Plate Planning 
7:00 p.m. Catechist/Assistant Meeting  
7:30 p.m. Book Club 
Wednesday, December 6 
9:00 A.M . MASS: Carmen Amoroso by June, Tammy & Cali  
5:45 p.m. Adult Faith Enrichment Committee  
7:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration  
Thursday, December 7 
9:30 a.m. Meeting Christ in Prayer 
9:30 a.m. Pietra Fitness 
4:00 p.m. Youth Choir 
7:30 p.m. Adult Choir  
Friday, December 8ñFeast of the Immaculate Conception 
9:30 a.m. Strength Training 
12:15 p.m. MASS: Peter Saladino by Grace Farah 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 
Offertory Income ñNovember 26, 2017 

Regular Mass Collections:      $5,308 
EFT/SecureGive Collections1:          $1,025 
Mail -In/Drop -Off Collections 1:         $4,810 
 

Total Regular Weekly Collections:    $11,143 
Average Weekly Budget 2:     $12,350 
 

Weekly Operating Surplus (Shortfall) 3: ($1,207) 
Gifts and Donations Received 4:     $318 
 

YTD Operating Surplus (Shortfall) 5,7,8: reconciliation  

      pending 
YTD Capital Budget Surplus (Shortfall) 6,7,8: reconciliation  

      pending 
 

Dominican Republic Bowls:    $203 
 

1 Variability in these values due to inclusion of collections that are bi -
weekly, monthly  

2 83% of Planned Operational Expenses are funded by Regular Weekly 
Collections 

3 Weekly surplus (shortfall) in funds for average weekly budgeted expenses  
4 Excluded from this number are capital contributions, extraordinary gifts, 

bequests 
5 Year-to-date operating surplus (shortfall) in funding for budgeted/

unbudgeted expenses and adjustments for unplanned shortfalls in other 
revenue sources 

6 Year-to-date surplus (shortfall) in funding for repairs/improvement to 
capital/infrastructure  

7 YTD values are always from the most recently reconciled month. 
8 Fiscal  Year  7/1/16ñ6/30/17  

PRAYER CORNER 
 

Please hold in prayer those who are sick: 
Alfred DiGiacomo, Helen Ford, Manuel Posso, 
Tom Robinson, Sandra Connolly, Stephen 
Shululu, Lisa Hens, Victor Mancini, Bob 
Orrange, Diane Gravani, Maria Ryan, Mike 
Billing, Phyllis Murphy, Art Shanahan, Don 
Colucci, Frank A. Carollo Sr., Dageiry Custodio, 
Colin Hayward-Toland, and David Hyatt. 
 

Please hold in prayer those who have died in 
the peace of Christ: 
Carol Stevens, Michael Horigan, and Theresa 
Flacco. 



 

 

Parish-Wide Opportunities  
 

GIVING TREEðGIFTS DUE NOW 
We hope you have been able to get your Giving Tree 
gift purchased and returned to St. Catherineõs. If you 
havenõt yet, the gift needs to be returned to St. 
Catherineõs by this Wednesday, December 6, so we 
can be sure to get the gifts to the organizations in time 
for them to be delivered. If you have questions, please 
contact our Giving Tree Coordinator, Kathleen 
Murphy, at kmurphypa@yahoo.com.   
 

DONATIONS FOR THE DOMINICAN 
REPUBLIC 
We have a group of adults who will be going to visit 
the Portal de Belén in early January, so it is time to 
start collecting donations to bring with us. Each year 
we try to bring clothing for the children ñgently used 
or new pants, shorts, tops, and dresses. The children 
range in age from 1ð13 years old and are all sizes and 
shapes. Please go through your childrenõs summer 
clothes to see if there are any you can give away, or 
purchase new or used clothing (hopefully capitalizing 
on great Christmas deals!). Diapers, underwear, first 
aid supplies, and Spanish-language books are all 
appreciated as well. Donations can be brought to 
Church or the Parish Office and must be received by 

Tuesday, January 2, when they will be packed for the 
trip.  
 

PARISH PHOTO DIRECTORIES 
If you were not able to take part in the Parish Photo 
Directory but would like a copy, we have some copies 
available for sale. They are $10 each and are available 
from the Parish Center and after Masses for the next 
couple of weekends. Exact change is greatly 
appreciated! First come, first served.  
 

ADVENT RECONCILIATION SERVICES 
You are welcome to take advantage of Reconciliation 
Services held at the parishes of Tompkins County 
throughout Advent:  
¶ December 6 at 6 p.m.: St. Anthonyõs, Groton 
¶ December 9 at 10 a.m.: St. Catherineõs (First 

Reconciliation) 
¶ December 16 at 10:30 a.m.: St. Catherineõs 
 

FEAST OF THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION 
This Friday, December 8, is the Feast of the 
Immaculate Conception. Masses will be celebrated at 
12:15 and 5:45 p.m. 
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EUCHARISTIC MINISTER TRAINING 
There will be a training session on Monday, 

December 4, from 7ð8:30 p.m. in the Church for 
anyone interested in becoming an Extraordinary 
Minister of the Eucharist. This ministry is open to 
anyone 16 years or older who has been confirmed.  
 

FOOD PANTRYðLETôS GET IT 
REPLENISHED!  
There are only a few short weeks between 
Thanksgiving and Christmas, and many families will 
be relying on the Food Pantry to help them with their 
holiday dinner and their regular food needs. Please 
consider adding some food to your grocery cart each 
week and bringing it to St. Catherineõs for distribution 
through the Food Pantry at Salvation Army that is 
supported by ACTS (Area Congregations Together), of 
which we are a part. Donations should be brought to 
the Baptismal Font area of the Church, near the door 
to the walkway that leads to the Parish Center.  
 

WREATH AND POINSETTIA PICKUP 
If you ordered wreaths or poinsettias for the Youth 
Ministry fundraiser, you can pick them up in the 
Parish Center  this  weekend, 
December 2/3, and next weekend, 
December 9/10, after all Masses in the 
Parish Center Atrium. Thank you very 
much for your continued support of 
our youth ministry! Your help is greatly appreciated.  

STEWARDSHIP CORNERðCATHOLIC 
MINISTRIES APPEAL 
So far, 106 parishioners have pledged a total of 
$26,330 toward our goal of  $51,182 for the Catholic 
Ministries Appeal. Thatõs 51.4 percent of our goal! 
Please prayerfully consider giving to the CMA.  
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Adult Faith Opportunities  
 

LIFE AND FAITH SESSIONS 
This weekõs Life and Faith Session will focus on the 
IncarnationñGod becoming Man. The session will use 
a DVD of Fr. Michael Himes, who delves into this key 
element of who God isña God willing to become one 
of us to show us the way. All are invited! It will be 
held in the Conference Room between Masses, from 
10:15ð11:15 a.m. Coffee and donuts will be served.  
 

Faith Formation News  
 

TRIVIA NIGHT FOR YOUTH MINISTRY 
This Sunday, December 3, Youth Ministry will gather 
for our second annual Youth Trivia Night.  We will 
also have pizza and celebrate December birthdays. 
The youth are welcome to bring a friend (friends do 
not need to be Catholic). This is a combined session 
with Middle School and High School Youth Ministry.  
We hope to see them all there! 
 

FIRST RECONCILIATION DECEMBER 9 
Next Saturday, December 9, 38 children of our parish 
will receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the 
first time.  Please pray for them as receive this gift of 
Godõs love and forgiveness. 
 

WHOLE GROUP SESSION DECEMBER 10 
Next Sunday Childrenõs Faith Formation (grades 1ð6) 
will have our second Whole Group Session, focused 
on the Eucharist.  Children will participate in a 
discussion about the Eucharist, listen to the story òThe 
Woman and the Wheató by Jane Meyer, and create 
crafts centered around this great mystery of our faith.  
 

CFF ADVENT PROJECTS WRAP UP 
DECEMBER 10 
Throughout this past month, the children in grades 1ð
6 have been gathering items to donate to the Rescue 
Mission, Catholic Charities, and the Samaritan Center 
for their Advent Project. Any items that children 
would like to donate must be turned in by next 

Sunday, December 10.  Baskets will be delivered to 
the organizations by December 17.  Thank you for 
your support!  
 

C.A.S.E. TRAINING 
We are offering a C.A.S.E (Creating a Safe 
Environment) training session on Sunday, December 
10, from 3ð4:30 p.m. for anyone who needs to 
complete or update their certification. C.A.S.E. 
training is required for anyone working with youth or 
vulnerable adults and must be renewed every 3 years; 
we ask all of our volunteers to complete this training. 
Please contact Ashley Blank at ashley.blank@dor.org 
of 257-2493 to RSVP and with any questions.  
 

CRECHES ON DISPLAY 
If you walked into the Church through the Atrium, 
you must have noticed the beautiful creches on 

display there.  The nativity scenes are 
owned by Jerry Martins, the former 
owner of Now Youõre Cooking on the 
Commons. He has been collecting 
creches for more than twenty-five 
years and has more than 200 sets 

from all over the world, many bought for him by 
friends during their travels. Jerry has graciously 
offered to display the creches here during the 
Christmas season. He says he hopes everyone enjoys 
the display and can experience the diversity of the 
depictions of Christ they offer. In keeping with Jerryõs 
desire to use the nativity scenes to raise money for a 
good cause, we are placing donation baskets near the 
display to benefit the Portal de Belén in the 
Dominican Republic. Please enjoy the beautiful 
display and donate to the Portal if you can.  
 

CHRISTMAS PAGEANTðCOME ONE, COME 
ALL! 
Our Childrenõs Faith Formation (grades 1ð6) will be 
presenting òThe First Christmas: A Childrenõs 
Christmas Pageantó in Mahler Hall on Sunday, 

December 17, at 10:15 a.m., following the 9 a.m. 
Mass.  We would love for the parish to join us as we 
watch the story of the birth of Jesus and sing 
Christmas carols.  Christmas cookies and hot cocoa 
will be served following the pageant.  
 

PAGEANT BAKERS NEEDED 
We are looking for some bakers who would be 
willing to make a batch of cookies for us to offer 
following the Christmas Pageant on Sunday, 
December 17.  Cookies can be dropped off during the 
week prior to the pageant or the morning of the 
pageant. Please contact Ashley Blank at 
ashley.blank@dor.org or 257-2493 if you can help 
provide cookies for this wonderful event.  
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  Wedding Banns: 

Michelle Kokot and John Enright IV 

   May God bless your marriage! 
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FROM THE BOOK OF ANN MARIE 
 

Dear Parish Family, 

A big thank you to all the people who participated in our Sound Spending event! Not only 
did we raise a lot of money for the new sound system, but we had a lot of fun doing it. I had 
a ball at Ciao!, visiting tables and talking with people, and I know Fr. Joe did at the Boatyard 
as well. I ran into people at Triphammer Wine and Spirits while buying some champagne for 
New Years Eve. I bought a lovely photo for my nieceõs birthday from Diane Duthie and just 

yesterday delivered a Margaret DeGaetano photo to a parishioner who purchased it from her. Another 
parishioner was telling me how he went to 
Benjamin Peters and bought some new 
clothes for himself and did some 
Thanksgiving wine shopping at Triphammer. 
I asked if he got his wife some nice flowers 
from Flower Fashions and his response (with 
a smile) was this: òNo. Perhaps thatõs why itõs 
been a little frosty in the house of late!ó Lots 
and lots of people have been shopping at 
P&C Fresh with the gift cards they got 
through this event. (In fact, if you want to 
continue to get gift cards for your regular 
shopping at P&C Fresh, we have the 
certificates at the Parish Office.) A surprising 
donation came from John Potter, who is a 
beer distributer to The Boatyard, who heard 
about our campaign and wrote out a check for $250! We also appreciate the donation from Michaleenõs, who 
wasnõt able to participate in the event but wanted to contribute to it. In the end, we raised $5,215, which is an 
incredible amount of money. Many thanks to all the businesses who worked with us to make Sound Spending 
such a successful campaign! We greatly appreciate their continued partnership with St. Catherineõs and 
encourage you to continue to support these parishioner-owned businesses.  

Some additional thanks: 

¶ It is wonderful to see all the gift tags leaving the Giving Trees and see the gifts come pouring in. Thank 
you to all who make the holidays a little brighter for those in need! An additional thank you goes out to 
Kathleen Murphy and her team of Christmas elves who spend these weeks preparing tags, collecting gifts, 
tracking down missing gifts, and, ultimately, delivering the gifts to the organizations that are supported 
through this annual event. They always do so with such great enthusiasm and Christmas joy!  

¶ Many thanks to all the people who have purchased wreaths and poinsettias through our Youth Ministry 
fundraiser. It is expected to bring in about $2,000 to support the young peopleõs participation in Just5Days 
and Young Neighbors in Action, as well as other youth ministry events.  

¶ Thanks also to those who helped after the 11:30 Mass last weekend to change out the hymnals and bring 
up the garland and those who helped to decorate for Advent. We always appreciate those who will jump 
in and help when we put out the call.  

¶ I always appreciate the help of Mary Kay LaLonde and Deb Roe, who fill in for me when I am gone, and I 
know that you appreciate it when Fr. Dan McMullin fills in for Fr. Joe in his absence. It is great that 
Sherry, Ashley, Fr. Joe, and I all have some trusted people who are willing to jump in and make good 
things happen here at St. Catherineõsñand allow us to be away when we need to be.  

As we enter into this Advent season, know that I do so with a grateful heart for all the ways that so many of 
you support our parish.  

Peace, 
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Sound Spending Totals 
 

Benjamin Peters: $500 
The Boatyard Grill: $1,600 
Ciao!: $1,750 
Diane Duthie Designs: $60 
Flower Fashions: $50 
Puddinõ Pictures (Margaret DeGaetano): $70 
P&C Fresh: currently $185 
Triphammer Wine and Spirits: $500 
Michaleenõs Florist and Garden Center: $250 (donation)  
John Potter: $250 (donation)  
Grand Total: $5,215 
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Service Opportunities  
 

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY COOKIE WALK 
Habitat for Humanity of Tompkins/Cortland 
Counties is holding the sixth annual Holiday Cookie 
Walk on December 9 from 11 a.m.ð2 p.m. in Center 
Ithaca. We'll be selling fresh, homemade cookies by 
the pound, perfect as gifts for family and friends or 
yourself! Last year we had over 100 varieties to 
choose from, beautiful to look at and delicious to eat! 
Free coffee while you shop.   
 

SHARE THE WARMTH 
Help keep folks warm this winter! Please consider 
donating new or gently used coats, snow pants, 
thermal underwear, boots, hats, gloves, scarves, and 
blankets to the annual Share the Warmth collection 
drive.  From now until December 12, the òred boxó 
bins will be found at many locations around 
Tompkins County, including Island Health & Fitness, 
Ithaca College Campus Center, Kendal at Ithaca, P&C 
Fresh, Wegmans, the YMCA, and locations around 
the Cornell campus. Larger-sized clothing (2X and 
up) and large-sized boots (13 and up) are especially 
needed. Items collected will be distributed free of 
charge at Catholic Charities during the weeks of 
December 4ð15, Monday through Friday from 9 a.m.ð
4 p.m.  To volunteer for this effort, contact Michaela 
at 272-5062, ext. 17, or Michaela.Cortright@dor.org . 
 

RESCUE MISSION 
The Rescue Mission in downtown Ithaca is seeking 
volunteers for lunches on the fifth Thursdays of the 
month (March 29, 2018; May 31, 2018; and August 30, 
2018). Volunteers are needed to prepare food and 
paper goods for approximately 60 people. Donations 
of gift cards toward purchasing food are also most 
welcome. They are looking for a group of volunteers, 
so that many people can each provide part of the 
meal. You can volunteer for one, some, or all of the 
dates. Please contact Loisanne Thomas at 
momapozz69@gmail.com with any questions.  
 

School News 
 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS OPPORTUNITY  
St. Maryõs School (pre-K through 6th) in Cortland and 
Seton Catholic Central (7thð12th) in Binghamton are 
exploring a pathway for students in the Ithaca area to 
receive a Catholic education. They are planning to 
transport students from Ithaca to Cortland for 
elementary school and then to Seton for junior/senior 
high school. Interested families should  contact the 
Catholic Schools of Broome County Office of 
Admissions at 607-231-4149. A list of interested 
families is being compiled, and an informational 
meeting will be scheduled based on possibilities. The 
possibility of tuition assistance will be discussed.  
 

Parish Thanks 
 

FROM CATHOLIC CHARITIES 
We send our sincere thanks to the parishioners of St. 
Catherine of Siena Parish for the recent donation of 
$100 in support of our Poverty Simulation and this 
yearõs Peace Week activities. Weõre grateful for the 
parishõs collaboration with these successful Justice & 
Peace Ministry events, and hope that these activities 
continue to educate and activate people from St. 
Catherineõs and the broader community to work for 
the Common Good. Thank you for all the many ways 
your are part of Catholic Charitiesõ mission! 

ñLaurie Konwinski, Deputy Director  
 

FROM THE CAYUGA HEIGHTS FIRE 
DEPARTMENT 
Thank you for your kind donation to Cayuga Heights 
Fire Company. Your support enables us to continue 
providing our community with all -volunteer fire and 
rescue services. Thank you for your generosity! 

ñCayuga Heights Fire Company No. 1 
 

FROM THE ROTARY FOUNDATION 
Thank you for your contribution to Rotaryõs Annual 
Fund. By making this gift, you are supporting positive 
change in your local community and communities 
around the globe. Whether promoting peace and 
economic growth, delivering life -saving medication, 
providing sorely needed educational resources, or 
supplying clean water, your support helps Rotarians 
solve the worldõs most challenging issues. Again, 
thank you for making a difference.  

ñEric Schmelling, Chief Philanthropy Officer  
 

  

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Dec. 4  Eucharistic Minister Training  
Dec. 8  Feast of the Immaculate Conception 
Dec. 9  First Reconciliation 
Dec. 9/10 Wreath and Poinsettia Pickup 
Dec. 10  C.A.S.E. Training 
Dec. 16  Advent Reconciliation Service 
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LITURGICAL MINISTERS: DECEMBER 9/10 

5:00 P.M. 

Music Tammy Johnson 

Lector 
Bob Gravani 
Ellen Morris-Knower 

Minister of 
Communion 

Clara Barrett - Host 
Eileen Gravani - Host 
Mary Hutchens - Host 
Gail Carruth - Cup 
Mary Kay LaLonde - Cup 
Kathleen Kelley Mackenzie - Cup 
Steve Moolin - Cup  
Bob Talda - Cup  

Altar Server 
Lynne Walker - Cross 
Nickie Carrier-Titti - Book 

Minister of 
Hospitality 

Erin Sember-Chase - 1  
Derek Chase - 2 
Bob Pochily - 3 
Cathy Buttner  - 4 
 

9:00 A.M. 

Music  Bob Talda 

Brookdale Madeline LaRocca 

Lector 
Laurel Guy 
Maria Di Francesco 

Minister of 
Communion 

John Bradac - Host  
Mary Crosley - Host 
Bonita Lindberg - Host 
Diane Bradac - Cup 
Hannah Brown - Cup 
Victor Mancini - Cup 
Jose Martinez - Cup 
Gregory Menzenski - Cup 

Altar Server 
Luke Lynch - Cross 
Anthony Lynch - Book 

Minister of 
Hospitality 

Nathaniel & Beverly Way - 1 
Bernice Magee - 2 
Susanne Lorbeer - 3 (sub reqôd) 
Kathy & Mary Griffiths - 4 
David Albonesi - 5  
Chris Bates - 6 

   11:30 A.M. 

Music Janet Strebel 

Lector 
Carla Marceau 
Michael Twomey 

Minister of 
Communion 

Mary Kay LaLonde - Host 
Kevin Walsh - Host 
Pat Wynn - Host  
Marie de Roos - Cup  
Valerie Evans - Cup  
Dan Finlay - Cup 
Khandikile Sokoni - Cup 
Joyce White - Cup 

Altar Server 
Francesca Santelli - Cross 
Tristan Babcock - Book 

Minister of 
Hospitality 

Ellen Walsh - 1 
Mila Veshcherevich - 2 
Jane, Maggie & Lizzie Bonassar - 3 
Amanyi Richardson - 4  
*** - 5 
Barbara E Hoyt - 6  



 

 

H 
THE HEIGHT S 

CAFÉ & GRILL  
LUNCH  

MONDAY -FRIDAY 11:30 -2:30  

DINNER  

MONDAY -THURSDAY 5:00 -9:00  
FRIDAY & SATURDAY 5:00 -10:00  

903 HANSHAW RD., ITHACA, NY 14580  

607 -257 -4144  

 

 
 

 

 Richard T. Prybyl, CRPCÈ
 

 Senior Vice President, Branch Manager, 
 Financial Advisor 

Morgan Stanley 
 Wealth Management 
 130 East Seneca Street, Ste 500, Ithaca 
 Direct 607-274-8538    
 Fax 607-274-8555 
 Toll free 800-633-6336 
 richard.prybyl@morganstanley.com 

 

 

 

 MARIETTE GELDENHUYS 
ATTORNEY AND  MEDIATOR 

 

Respectful, peaceful 
resolution of legal issues 

 

401 E. STATE ST., SUITE 306, ITHACA 
 

www.geldenhuyslaw.com  
(607) 273- 2272 

 
 
 

 

All Work Done On Premises 
 

 

 

 

 

257-1040 
Triphammer Shopping Mall 

 
 
 

SPACE  
RESERVED 

Located on N. Triphammer Rd. 
In front of the YMCA 

607-257-2233 
www.ciaoiSPACE thaca.com  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Jay Williamson, CFP, ChFC, CLU 
Financial Advisor 

 
179 Graham Rd., Ste. D 
Ithaca, NY  14850 
607-257-8665 
607-257-1847 fax 

jay.williamson@nmfn.com 
www.nmfn.com/jaywilliamson 

 

LANSING 
CHIROPRACTIC 

OFFICE 
 

Robert Brown, D.C. 
 

15 Auburn Rd. 
Lansing, NY 14882 

 

Tel: (607) 533-4231 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

We invite you to shop and 

compare our quality and price. 

Downtown on the Commons 

272-1810 

 

MIKE SKIBINSKI 
 

Complete Home 
Handyman Service  

 
 

(713) 292-3035 
 
 

mskibin@gmail.com 
  

The Elizabeth Ann Clune 

Montessori
School of Ithaca 

 
Serving Children Ages 3 ð 14 

 
120 KING RD., ITHACA, NY  607 - 277 - 7335  

 
2826 North Triphammer Rd. 

Ithaca, NY  14850 
607-257-3203 

www.michaleens.com 
With appreciation for the weekly gift of  

fresh flowers for the Parish Center. 
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Santana 
Construction Co. 
General home repair, small 

remodel, and building projects. 

Alejandro Santana 

454 Floral Ave., Ithaca, NY 14850 

607-379-4987 
Email: santanaconstruction.co 

@gmail.com 

Ithaca Agway 
Farm and Home 

Center 
 

213 S. Fulton St. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

 
607-272-1848 

607-272-1706 (fax) 

RESTORATIVE & COSMETIC 

DENTISTRY 

Children and Adults 
 

Hanshaw Road at Pleasant Grove 

607-257-5700 

 

 
Every Day 
You Get 
Our Best! 

 
 

Continuous family service since 1942  

�,�W�K�D�F�D�²�V���R�Q�O�\���O�R�F�D�O�O�\���R�Z�Q�H�G���I�X�Q�H�U�D�O���K�R�P�H 

607 -272 -1922  

John F. Bangs (1917 -1974) - Jeffrey L. Bangs - Kevin P. Bangs  

ESTABLISHED 1950 
 
 
 
 

 

All your complete housing needs, from a 1-3 bedroom apt. or a 3-5 
bedroom luxury home. 
 
    

ðDry Cleaning 
ðShirt Laundry 
ðGarment Storage 
ðLeather/Suede 
ðDaily 7AM-6PM 

ðBulk Cleaning 
ðDraperies 
ðWedding Gowns 
ðSilks & Knits 
ðSat 9AM-5PM 

Dry Cleaners 
Northeast 

LUCENTE HOMES 
& APARTMENTS 

607-257-0717 
www.lucentehomes.com 

103 Salem Drive 
Ithaca, New York 

You�·re from Here... 

We�·re from Here�«  

Locally Owned 

Family Operated 

 

ðDry Cleaning 
ðShirt Laundry 
ðGarment Storage 
ðLeather/Suede 
ðDaily 7AM-6PM 

ðBulk Cleaning 
ðDraperies 
ðWedding Gowns 
ðSilks & Knits 
ðSat 9AM-5PM 

Dry Cleaners 
Northeast 

LUCENTE HOMES 
& APARTMENTS 

607-257-0717 
www.lucentehomes.com 

103 Salem Drive 
Ithaca, New York 

Jess William Esposito, CRPC 
Financial Advisor 

Community Corners 
 

414 E. Upland Rd., Suite B 
Ithaca, NY 14850 

Bus. 607-257-0320 
Fax 877-346-1398 

jess.esposito@edwardjones.com 
www.edwardjones.com 

mailto:richard.prybyl@morganstanley.com
http://www.nmfn.com/jaywilliamson
mailto:mskibin@gmail.com

